

22 March 2019

SUBJECT: GRAND PRAIRIE MUNICIPAL AIRPORT STORM DAMAGE UPDATE

Dear Tenants,

This week the Airport Operations Staff finished addressing high priority work requests and repairs that we are capable of performing and have now started on lower priority tasks. The Operations Staff secured tarps over all know breaches in hangar roofs. We also made a purchase of a FOD sweeper and put that in to action. We will continue sweeping with it next week and keep it for future routine FOD sweeping.

The Police are continuing routine heavy patrols day and night at the Airport in order to help secure compromised hangars.

On Monday, Airport Management met with other City departments to develop a base plan of action for the previously mentioned short term and long term goals. We have a few different plans we may execute. These are all dependent on what the contractors tell us they can do and how much the insurance will cover. The rest of this week was spent getting contractors to the Airport to do site surveys so we can collect estimates and quotes from them. We expect to have all estimates and quotes by mid next week. We hope do go into the execution phase for the short term goal next week and finalize the long term goal. We are still awaiting the final verdict from the City's insurance provider.

I still plan to have a tenant meeting on a Saturday morning soon for all the affected tenants. Time and date TBD. At this meeting I'll present the plan, hopefully with options to satisfy everyone, and discuss continued security at the Airport during the reconstruction phase.

Please turn in any work requests to Elsa either at the Airport Admin window M-F 8-5 or call 972-237-7591 or email edelgado@gptx.org. We are maintaining a prioritized work requests list and are getting them done as fast as possible.

Finally, if you see FOD on the Airport please help us by picking it up and discarding it.

Sincerely,

Mark J. Divita, C.M. Airport Director